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   HOSA BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 08-09-09

ATTENDANCE:

Greg Lutz

 Liz Alecusan

Bill Morris
Skip Zawodny
Randy Eidemiller        
Keith Stewart

Stacy Schumacher
Donnie Hale

Amy Wobser
        Vernon Anthony


Guests:   Randy Babb


   Joe Divida

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Greg Lutz. 
-Introductions were made.

· Minutes from July meeting approved.

· Online registration: Greg Lutz reported the website is up under HOSASOCCER. Schedules are done and an e-mail was issued informing one and all when practices start.  Stacy Schumaker requested for various items to be posted. Donnie Hale suggested need to provide some training in order for have content posted, which he will arrange with the Blue Sombrero people. 

· Dr. Pepper/Snapple: They have asked for exclusive vending rights. Greg Lutz to contact Dr. Pepper/Snapple to discuss these terms. 

· Uniroyal: we are prepared to move ahead with their coupon offer.

· The issue of warm beverages in the vending machines at the fields was raised but it was indicated this has been repaired and the beverages  are now cold.

·  Assistance Program: Changing the name to Financial Aid and modifying the form and disclosing discounts were brought to a vote and the new name and modified form were approved. 

·  Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Scott Etnyre was absent; Greg Lutz suggested we would review at a subsequent board meeting. 

· Office Space: We will move out of the Cemetery Road office by August 31.  General discussion of the status of moving dates and the dispersal of various sundry items from the office, some of which may be stored. 

· Referee Program: Donnie Hale discussed uniform issues including order of 100 shirts using HRSL logo. Randy Babb reported that we now have 40 referees signed up on new system, 16 refs who have passed his course netting a total of 56 referees in the program.

· Recreational League: Stacy Schumaker reported that we have a training session coming up soon. 

· Junior Academy: Randy Eidemiller and Joe Divida  indicated they are ready to begin the next season. 

· GOYSL: Skip Zawodny that Dublin Middle Tier Soccer Organization changed its name to United Soccer Club has withdrawn from GOYSL and moved to the Ohio Champion league as part of the US Club. Zawodny further listed those teams remaining a part of GOYSL including St. Brendan, Westerville, Worthington, CISA, COSA, Olentangy, Heath, and our Hilliard team.  Zawodny mentioned that Ohio State is not charging for soccer games. He also stated that Hilliard GOYSL teams were full or over maximum capacity. 

· TOPS: Season begins August 29. Vern Anthony to meet with Don Stemen and Jane Barber to discuss Westerville program. 

· Bill Morris reported that we are meeting with engineers to discuss useability of newly graded fields. Liz Alecusan reported that others including Optimists Football were making use of the soccer fields. There was a discussion of capacity at fields for training needs and problem that football using but not paying. Need to finalize availability of Spindler. 

· Camps: Amy Wobser reported 74 girls and 55 boys attended. Joe Divida reported that camps went well. Divida further explained how we made money from selling Crew tickets. There will be a treasurer’s report on camps in the next treasurer’s report.  Crew Night was also reported to have been very successful.

· FC: Following a discussion contracts were brought to a vote.  A motion to approve all four contracts was approved with the exception of paragraph on joint team activities which is to be stricken from the contractual document. Donnie Hale subsequently made a motion to approve contracts, duties and  individuals to be in charge (directors) of various groups, to include:

· Joe Divida: Girls (Tech Director U8 to 12)

· Terri Smith: Boys  (Tech Director U8 to 12)

· Pat Billman  Girls (Tech Director U13 and 14 )

· Dan Hoover Boys (Tech Director U13 and 14)

· Ashley Jakeway and Beely Allcox, Director Soccer Operations for Boys and Girls

Motion to approve duties and contracts raised by Amy Wobser and was approved

- New Business: Randy Babb stated he needs to re-test two referees and requires a facility. It was suggested he go to the Hilliard fire station for said assessment delivery.  

Motion to adjourn made at 9: 28 p.m. Motion passed. .  

